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Our Lady of the Missions Primary School Parent Council


AGM Report – June2014








Contact us:


By email: �HYPERLINK "mailto:olm-parentcouncil@hotmail.com"�olm-parentcouncil@hotmail.com�


By phone: Anne Forsyth Chair	07952 251303





TRAFFIC & PARKING - This is still a hugely challenging issue. We have done lots of work liaising with ERC and the web site contains an update on the various issues we have been looking at for you. Unfortunately, there remains a hard core of parents/carers who prioritise their own convenience over access by others and the safety of our children. If we could all park a little further from the school when there’s no space close by, congestion would ease and our children would be safer. 





UNIFORM SALE- our Used Blazer and Uniform Sale means parents get bargains galore and a few extra pounds are raised for school funds. Thanks everyone for your support.  





ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING – we gave feedback to management on the format of school reports and Mr Jamieson gave an interesting presentation on how pupils are assessed and monitored. We hope to capture this for future reference in an accessible way. 








TUCK AND LUNCHES – our new food group is working with the school and ERC to encourage improved choices for lunches and tuck and to offer clearer information and options to parents / carers. The timing’s right to look at this issue with free school lunches coming in for P1-3 in the near future.








SCHOOL HANDBOOK – a much improved handbook was launched in the New Year, prepared by the school in consultation with the PC. The handbook is on the school website and has lots of useful information you perhaps didn’t know was there.





PLAYGROUND AND AFTER SCHOOL – the boxes of playground equipment have been refreshed; playground helpers have been recruited from St Ninian’s; and we continue to liaise with the school on ensuring playtime is as much fun as possible. There has also been an increase in after school activities this year – many thanks to the active school co-ordinators, teachers and parent helpers who have made this happen.








COMMUNICATION – the school web site gets better every year and the switch to email has bedded in. The school’s use of Twitter is a success (please try it if you haven’t!) and our own Facebook page aims to let you know what’s happening both in the PC and in school (“like” us to keep up to speed). As parents, we continue to feed into the school what works and what could be improved.





TRANSITION TO MERGED CAMPUS – now that work has started on the link, plans are coming to life. The August-November period presents some challenges but we are confident the school will function effectively with the help of careful planning, communication and – importantly - your support. We continue to liaise with management on plans for access, parking, playground etc to ensure your views as parents/carers are represented. 


Please remember meantime why we need this link. Firstly, we want a fully accessible campus for those with mobility difficulties (pupils, staff and visitors). Secondly, there needs to be a dynamic flow of children and staff between the 2 buildings to make best use of the extra gym / IT and other facilities we will have. Most importantly, we must remain one vibrant school community – not become 2 mini schools











Finally, many thanks to:  our members; the school staff; the PSA; and the many parents / carers and other volunteers  who help make Our Lady of the Missions what it is. As always, get in touch if you have anything to add – if you don’t say, we won’t know!


Have a wonderful holiday and see you in August. Our next meeting is on Thursday 21st August – all parents and carers are welcome.  





Our Lady of the Missions School Parent Council





Another busy year! As always, we welcome your input. Contact us by email on �HYPERLINK "mailto:olm-parentcouncil@hotmail.com"�olm-parentcouncil@hotmail.com�  or speak to Anne on 07952 251303, whether it’s a quick question/comment, an item you want discussed or feedback on an issue affecting the school. 








